
City Council I 
FROM: City Manager 

SUBJECT: AUTHORIZATION TO PURCHASE ONE REPLACEMENT 16-FOOT 
STEP VAN FOR A TOTAL NOT-TO-EXCEED AMOUNT OF $109,451 
FOR THE WATER AND POWER DEPARTMENT 

RECOMMENDATION 

It is recommended that the City Council: 

1. Accept the bid dated January 24, 2007 submitted by Westrux International 
(Westrux), in response to the specification for the purchase of one 16-foot 
step van; 

2. Reject all other bids; and 
3. Authorize the issuance of a purchase order to Westrux in an amount not to 

exceed $109,451 for the purchase of one W42 Workhorse 16-foot step van. 

BACKGROUND 

The Water and Power Department's Water Services Division uses step vans on a daily 
basis to haul equipment and materials necessary for the maintenance and operation of 
the City's water distribution system. The proposed new step van will replace a step van 
currently in the Department's fleet that is 14 years old. Because of the age of the current 
vehicle, it is very expensive to maintain. 

Rather than continue to make expensive repairs to an old vehicle, it is recommended 
that a new step van be purchased. This vehicle is critical to the Water Divisi~n 
construction crews in completing the main replacement projects as outlined in the Water 
System Master Plan. The proposed replacement of the existing vehicle will provide the 
City with savings in repair costs. 
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A formal bidding process was completed on January 24, 2007 with three vendors 
submitting bids. Thorson Motor Center submitted a bid of $109,215, Reynolds Buick- 
GMC submitted a bid of $109,228, and Westrux submitted a bid of $109,463. The 
transmission design for the van models submitted in the bids from Thorson and 
Reynolds did not meet the technical specifications in the bid request. Therefore, the bid 
from Westrux, whose bid is the only one that is responsive, should be accepted. 

FINANCIAL IMPACT 

Sufficient funds for this purchase are available and budgeted under the FY 2007 Water 
Capital Equipment Budget account 8505-41 2-883000-0673. 

Prepared by: 

4 5 ~ 7  
Tim Roe 
Management Analyst Ill 
Water and Power Department 

Approved by: 

Phyllis E. Currie 
General Manager 
Water and Power Department 






